Perry Township Board of Trustees Special Meeting 6:00 pm Perry Township Police Department Meeting Room August 14, 2017

Call to Order

Trustee Chessler called to order this Special Meeting of the Perry Township Board of Trustees at 6:00 pm at the Perry Police Department and introduced himself and Trustee DeChiara. Also in attendance: Trustee Haines, Law Director Hall and Fiscal Officer Schlegel. Trustee Chessler also welcomed Tyler Converse, Superintendent of the Canton Water Department.

Trustee Chessler indicated that this Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees was being held to allow the residents in the West Manor neighborhood that are affected by discolored water an opportunity to obtain the latest information and to have questions answered.

Tyler Converse, Canton Water Department – Mr. Converse gave an update regarding the discolored water and the water system and went through the time line concerning the water department's address to this situation. Many residents spoke regarding their concerns.

Mr. Converse also addressed comments and questions regarding claims of damaged goods related to the discolored water and handed out water refund forms.

Adjournment:

With nothing further to come before the Board, Trustee Chessler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 pm; Seconded by Trustee Haines.

LL CALL: Mr. Chessler, yes. Mr. DeChiara, yes. N	vir. Haines, yes.
Craig Chessler, President	Joe Schlegel, Fiscal Officer

August 15, 2017 Page 1